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Re: Letter of Support Senate Blll 343 Natural Resources — Shrlmp Flshery i
Licensing and Regulatzon

' Dear Chair, V1ce Cha1r and Commlttee Members, |

The Maryland Departrnent of Natural Resources offers 1ts full support for Senate Blll 343, our
: departmental b111 ¢ ;

Senate B111 343 would afﬁrm the need for a commerc1al hcense to commerc1a11y harvest shrlmp ;
in State waters, establish authorrty for the department to adopt regulations to manage the .

; ,emerglng shrimp fishery in the State, and allow for the creatlon and 1mplementat10n ofa pllot £
program related to the shr1mp ﬁshery ~

The department has observed an 1ncreas1ng number of shrlmp in 1ts coastal biological surveys, d
as well as received an increasing number of inquiries regarding the rules pertaining to the
harvest of shrimp i in State waters. Current Maryland law is ambiguous on the licensing
requirements necessary to harvest shrlmp, and there are currently no rules pertaining to
seasons, catch limits, or gear for shrimp since the legislature has not yet granted the department

authority to manage the. spemes nor does the department have a fishery management plan for
thespec1es Lt N e T : 3

The proposed leglslatlon would allow the department the ab111ty to estabhsh regulatlons for the
nascent shrimp fishery in State waters. This would create more. certainty within the commercial
industry that they are within their legal rights to harvest the species, while ensuring the presence
of guardrails to prevent overexploitation. Additionally, the ability to establish and implementa
pilot program related to the shrimp fishery would allow the department to test certain:

management options before enshrining the rules in regulatlon This will hopefully result in more
certainty in the regulations once they are adopted given the newness of th1s fishery to the State.

Respectfully submitted,
James W. McKitrick
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